NEWTOWN BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION

MEETING MINUTES

June 4, 2012
In attendance were members Mark Craig, Debbie Donofry, Susan Bannon, Paul Salvatore, Warren Woldorf, Karen White and Paul Snyder
Call to Order

Chairman Craig called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M.
Old Business

Based on conversations with the Zoning Officer, Mr. Craig told the Planning Commission members that he expects to receive an application for a minor sub-division, which they would discuss at the next meeting.
Mr. Craig asked Warren Woldorf to provide the members with a summary of Allan Smith’s presentation to Council.  Mr. Woldorf explained that Mr. Smith presented a site plan for the proposed liquor store and was looking for Council’s consensus on a phased project, with the store being the first phase and the balance of the project being the second phase. The intent would be to review the single site under the existing zoning ordinance requirements for the V-2 district, which is very restrictive and would result in variances being required. 
Portable Signs
The consensus after discussion at the May Commission meeting was for Commission members to review the Salem Sign Ordinance and other existing ordinances for portable signs. Mr. Craig only reviewed ordinances in areas with historic districts.  Mr. Woldorf suggested producing a sign ordinance with parameters that would be appropriate for the Borough and that would be enforceable.  Commission members agreed that some business owners would use portable signs, but that the signs would not be beneficial for all types of businesses.  Mr. Salvatore felt that the City of Salem Ordinance was a good base ordinance to work from, but the members voiced concern that very few business owners have shown interest in the sign issue, as they have not attended the Planning Commission meetings to discuss the matter.
Ms. White voiced concern that since existing ordinances are not enforced, she felt adding an additional ordinance requiring enforcement would create more areas for abuse.  The Zoning Officer made it clear that she does not want to do enforcement and she only enforces issues brought to her attention. Mr. Craig felt that requiring enforcement by the Zoning Officer should be a decision for Council to make, not the Planning Commission, but he agreed that in order to permit portable signs, enforcement would be a necessary component.
Ms. White suggested adding wording to a proposed ordinance saying “…only if you are in compliance with all other ordinances…” which would ensure that not all businesses would be able to apply.
Mr. Craig raised a concern about sharing signs for multiple businesses and was opposed to permitting that and, in addition, he felt only 1st floor businesses should be allowed to have an A-frame.  After discussion, members noted that very few second floor businesses would probably have an interest in portable signs, so there was consensus among the  members to the 1st floor limitation.
Mr. Woldorf asked if these changes should be an addition to the existing ordinance or if the changes should be in a separate Portable Sign Ordinance. Ms. White is a proponent of incorporating the changes into the sign ordinance.  Mr. Woldorf suggested sending a letter to Borough Council asking if they would support enforcement of a portable sign ordinance and Commission members agreed.  Mr. Craig will draft a letter for review by Planning Commission members before it is sent to Council.
Approval of May 7, 2012 Meeting Minutes

Planning Commission members discussed the May 7, 2012 minutes.
Upon motion of Mr. Woldorf, seconded by Mr. Salvatore, the minutes of the May 7, 2012, Planning Commission meeting were approved as presented,(5-2) with two abstentions. 

Adjournment
There being no further business, Chairman Craig adjourned the meeting at 8:25 P.M.

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, July 2, 2012 at 7:00 P.M. 






Respectfully submitted,





Marcia M. Scull
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